



Minutes of the Meeting of Holy Island Parish Councillors held on August 4th 2021 at 7.00pm in the Reading Room.
851
Present.
Councillors.
R. Coombes – Chair.





G. Douglas.





K. Johnson.






J. Gray

852
Apologies.


None.
853
Present.


J.A. Bevan – Clerk.
854
New Councillor.

With confirmation received from the Elections Office of NCC that, as no requests for an


election had been received by the statutory date of August 3rd, the Council was now allowed 


to co-opt a new Councillor, it was agreed that the way that would best reflect the choice of


the electorate would be to approach the person who had received the greatest number of 


votes in the May election without being elected. This was Kath Anderson. Councillor


Johnson proposed and Councillor Douglas seconded the motion that the Chair should 


approach her and ask if she was prepared to be co-opted. This was approved unanimously.
855
Grass Cutting Chare Ends Car Park.
The Clerk reported that he had recently met Bob Hodgson of NCC to discuss the grass cutting problem at Chare Ends Car Park. Mr Hodgson reported that he was looking to put together a package to appoint someone to handle this, litter, weeding etc and that he would let us have details in a few weeks. In the meantime, as it is HIPC’s responsibility to cut the grass at the car park, the Clerk proposed asking Graham Toward to do it once, for his quoted price of £200 if the possible cutting of it free of charge by CoastCare does not materialise. Councillor Coombes proposed accepting the quote with Councillor Gray seconding it. It was approved unanimously.
856
Council Information Document.

The Chair has produced an Information Document intended to be distributed to every 


resident on the electoral register and other interested parties detailing the council’s 


objectives and responsibilities. Councillors will study this over the next few days prior to its 

distribution next week. It was also agreed to work towards producing a monthly News Letter.

857
Land Train.

Despite the divisive and misleading discussion on Facebook and elsewhere the Councillors 

agreed that the Statement issued by the Council and which is posted on the Website, the

Notice board and at the Post Office remains the Councils position and any approach by any 

Media will be referred to the website without further comment. The statement will be amended as and when any additional information and facts become available. The Councillors reiterated that, in principle, the Council is not in favour of the Land Train.

The Clerk is to seek clarification that all appropriate licenses for operating a Land Train are in place and the status of the road leading to the Castle.

Councillors felt very strongly that the Council had been let down by County Councillor Colin 


Hardy’s intervention encouraging internet and national campaigning without having first 


contacting the Council to establish its position. The Chair is to write to Mr Hardy expressing 


the Councillor’s anger. Councillor Johnson asked that the letter should also be copied to 


Tom Forrester.

858
St Coomb’s Farm. Glamping Planning Application.


The Council’s response to this planning application has to be sent by August 13th. Discussion 


has been held back until the new councillor had been appointed. A meeting is to be 


arranged to discuss the application fully before the Council responds.
Meeting closed at 7.47pm.

